Email from Don Peay;

Congressman Chris Cannon is leading the way, and Congressman Jim Matheson has also agreed to push to move the US Fish and Wildlife Service arbitrary I-70 boundary wolf boundary.
 

The USFWS, without any public input, or even without consulting the Utah Division of Wildlife Resources, drew a line separating the Canadian Grey Wolf Western Distinct Population Segment (DPS), and Mexican Wolf Southwestern (DPS) at Interstate – 70 across the state of Utah.
 

The Mexican wolf probably will be an endangered species for 20 plus years at the current recovery rate.
 

The Canadian wolf is expected to be completely de-listed within two years.
 

Without the Boundary change, here is a scenario.  A Canadian wolf – which is subject to management north of I-70 - crosses the road, under the current Fed. Rule, the wolf would become an endangered Mexican wolf.  The Canadian wolf, now deemed Mexican wolf by the US government would be an endangered species.  That makes a lot of sense.
 

This could prove to be disastrous for ungulate populations south of I-70. 
 

Congressman Cannon is also seeking support from Sen. Hatch, Bennett, and Rep. Bishop to request the change.
 

I am sure the Utah delegation – bipartisan delegation – will unanimously request such change.
 

Numerous attempts have been made with USFWS Director Steve Williams to make the change.  Now, the Congressional Delegation, on behalf of the people of Utah will seek to move the boundary to the Utah/Arizona border – the boundary originally proposed by the USFWS during public hearings.
 

Thank you Congressman Cannon (R) and Matheson (D)
 

Don
